
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

SUBJECT 
NEWSLETTER 

28TH FEBRUARY 2025  

 

It’s been a great first week back, and so lovely to see the children return to school. 

Year 1 have enjoyed meeting and spending time with Mr Timmins and have done 

a fantastic job at helping him settle in! 

Uniform and presentation: 

Please can I remind you that the hair accessories, such as bows and hair colours 

must be in line with the school uniform policy. We pride ourselves on our uniform 

and presentation and therefore ask for your support with this. If any uniform is 

required, please pop into the school office, where we have stock of  most items. 

World Book Day: 

Thursday 6th March is World Book Day. We are really excited to see the children 

arrived dressed up. Please do not feel obliged spend money on outfits, these can 

be homemade and we are more than happy to help share what we have. 

sQuid: 

Just as a friendly reminder, that a letter has gone out regarding the ceasing of 

sQuid. Please note, that we have had technical difficulties with them this week, 

but that it is still in use up to and on Friday 14th March. Please make sure that all 

outstanding monies owed are cleared before this date to avoid further 

inconveniences. 

 

As the sun shines at long last, we wish you a happy weekend. 

Thank you for your continued support,  

Paul Prigg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Prigg   

www.carnforthschool.org  |  01905 701099  |  office@carnforthschool.org 

Carnforth School, Carnforth Drive, Worcester. WR4 9HG 

A member of The Black Pear Trust : Growing excellent learning communities together 

Academic Year 2024 - 2025 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 have been perfecting their        Year 3 have been perfecting 

multiplication skills by multiplying    their skills of short division                                                                                                         

digits by 10. It is important to remember     using the ‘bus stop’ method. 

that 4 x 10 = 40 and 10 x 4 = 40. 

                                               

Year 5 have been identifying                              Year 6 have been converting                                                                                

equivalent fractions and subtracting                 metric measures and applying                                                                                               

these from fractions with unlike           this knowledge to reasoning                                                                                 

denominators.                                     and problem-solving questions. 

   

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With World book day on the 6th March, now is the perfect time to snuggle up 

and enjoy a story with your child. Read the guidance below on how you can 

share stories together. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our wonderful writing! 

            

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Year 3 have been learning about rocks in science. We used Starbursts to 

represent the different types of rocks.  

‘A sedimentary rock is a rock made from layers of sand, mud and pebbles after 

lots of pressure.’ 

‘A metamorphic rock is a rock that is formed from heat and pressure.’ 

‘An igneous rock is formed when magma or lava cools down and gets hard.’ 

‘Tiny bits of igneous rocks break off and the cycle starts again.’ 

    

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 have been exploring our 

Space unit by looking into how 

we know the Earth is spherical 

and creating diagrams to show 

this. We have spent time learning 

the moon cycles and even 

completed "moon diaries" at 

home to track how much of the 

moon we can see throughout 

the month. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Two have been exploring Jamacia and to finish their topic they have 

been comparing London and Jamacia and their human and physical features. 

Year Three have been looking at Egypt and have been comparing the physical 

feature of the Rivers. 
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Year Five have been exploring map and what they show us. They have been 

using this to find out more about the world around us. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Take a look at all the amazing work we have completed over the last half 

term: 

 

 

Year 3 have been looking at Road Safety and have even created some 

eye-catching display posters to give advice on what to do when on or near 

a road. 

  

 

Year 5 have been identifying why it is 

important to be careful about what 

you post online and how to be safe 

online. They have also been  looking at 

what breaking the law entails and who 

would be involved with someone who 

does break the law. 

 

 

Reception have been looking at 

taking on challenges and trying 

new things.            

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we have just begun a new half term, remember to take the time to look 

after your own and your children’s mental health. Here are a few ways this can 

be done: 

 

If you are looking for further support or ways to improve mindfulness, please 

speak to Mr Cox or head over to www.mind.org.uk where more information, 

resources and sessions are available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During our weekly singing assemblies, the children have been learning, ‘Power 

in Me’. This is song about believing in yourself and telling others they should be 

believe in themselves too! Each class is learning a new song in preparation for 

another school performance. Watch this space! 

 

  

http://www.mind.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can you identify which type of home you live in? 

Try writing down the names of each room in French at home and labelling the 

door! 

Tell Miss Wall all about the rooms in your home in French for house points! 

 

 

 

 

This half term we will be celebrating our French                                                                        

Café tea party! Make sure you keep practicing                                                                                                         

your fabulous French at home ready for this!  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In reception the children have been practicing their throwing and catching 

skills. They have been working in pairs to improve their accuracy.  

                            

Year 5 have been doing outdoor adventurous activities and have been 

using these games to develop their teamwork skills.  

                      

Year 6 recently finished their Outdoor Adventurous Activities where groups 

planned out where their letters are going to go; placing the letters in the 

correct places outside and on their maps; and using another groups map to 

find the letters, decipher the scrambled word and figure out the word. 

               



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

Reception have been printing in art. They explored                                                                                                     

African prints and textiles, and they used shapes                                                                                                   

to print in repeated patterns.  

As artists, Year 4 have been exploring the work of David Wightman who paints 

textured pieces of wallpaper then uses them to create a collage. They tried 

their own version of Wightman’s work painting and cutting the pieces and 

layering each piece to create a scene. 

 

 

Year 2 have started their new unit about collage. They 

learnt that collage are smaller pieces of material that 

are put together in different ways. They also explored 

their new artists, Nathan Wyburn’s artwork. They 

discussed what materials he may have used, what 

they liked/disliked about the pieces, what textures he 

created and how they felt about the pieces.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  94.25%  

Year 1 94.85% 

Year 2  94.57%  

Year 3 93.33% 

Year 4 94.35%  

Year 5 94.59%  

Year 6 94.88%  

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, 

please make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

 

 

2024/2025 Class attendance to 28/02/2025: 94.40% 

 

 

If you haven’t received any letter that is relevant to your child’s year group, please call into the office. 

Whole School : Someone Special Tea Party                                                                    

KS2 : Squid Cessation Letter                                                                                          

EYFS & KS1 : Squid Cessation Letter and Lunch Menu’s 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MR D TIMMINS : YEAR 1 SUPPLY TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER and CLEANERS:


